Pickering Infant and Nursery School Sports Funding Report

The PE and Sport Premium Funding is designed to help primary schools improve the quality of the PE and sport activities that they offer to their pupils. April 2017 – March 2018
Funding £13600  
	Use of Funding
	Cost
	Impact

	The hire of sports coaches and specialists to offer hour long after school sports clubs focusing on a variety of sports for up to 20 KS1 children;

Frisbee Golf


	£210 summer 
	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils
This club enabled 20 Key Stage One to take part in additional sporting activity after school. 

	To subsidise the hire of specialist swimming teachers for our classes of children in Year Two for three terms.
	£2,000
	Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils
Year on year, the number of children in our local area who have never been to a swimming pool or have had no teaching of swimming skills, continues to be high. By providing swimming lessons for our Year Two children we will provide all children with the opportunity to improve upon their current or learn basic swimming skills. 
“Every child has grown in confidence and has enjoyed going. “ Mrs Green, Year Two teacher.
At the start of the swimming sessions 14 %( 4) of children had no experience of water and at the end of the sessions all of these children had completed stage 1 and one child had begun stage 3. 
24 %( 7) were categorised as non swimmers and working on stage 1 and at the end of the sessions 5 children were working on stage 2 and 2 children had reached stage 3. 38 %( 11) of children were working on stage 4 or above after the swimming sessions and 72% of children (21) had moved up at least one stage. 


	Employment of a specialist sports coach to work alongside teachers for an afternoon per week for a term to focus on areas of the PE curriculum where teachers feel that they need most support. Also to work with two classes during the morning. 

HLTA time to release teachers for planning time alongside specialist teacher. 

Support for our ‘Playground Buddies’ from specialist sports teacher
	April 2017 – Jul 2017 £1200 

Sept 2017 – March 2018

£2700
	Key indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement

Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport
Our sports coach worked with each KS1 teacher to focus on their professional development in teaching high quality PE sessions. Each staff member was able to work on a chosen area of PE that they wanted to explore and have had the opportunity to team teach with the coach as well as planning next steps together. The staff have expressed how this has given them new ideas on how to challenge all children in PE and how a range of skills can be taught effectively. Our NQT, who had limited experience of teaching PE before now has a bank of ideas she can use and is more confident in teaching PE, alongside learning different strategies for managing behaviour and the organisation of ideas. Children are all engaged within PE sessions and it is building children’s confidence, which is starting to be transferred back in the classroom in other areas of the curriculum. 
The sports coach also provided high quality PE sessions for all Key Stage One classes, focusing on Football, Tennis and SAQ, (speed, agility and quickness). 
20 children are being trained to be playground buddies each week. They are being taught a range of games and activities that they can lead with others in the playground. Children are now able to lead simple games with others, engaging more children in being active.


	Football Club led by specialist sports coach at the end of the day. 
	Summer 2017 £610

Autumn 2017 £910

Spring 2018 £700
	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport
From April 2017 – April 2018 60 different children across Key Stage 1 have chosen to take part in the football club after school. 40% of Key Stage one children have attended additional sports club. Many children have chosen to attend more than one block of football sessions and some are now attending further football clubs and sports days outside of school. 


	Increase challenge of outdoor provision for physical activity

Trim trail 
	£650  
	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils
This has completed the final stage of the trim trail offering children physical challenge and risk taking opportunities during play times, lunchtimes and through planned PE sessions.

	Additional resources to support teachers in planning for and delivering high quality PE lessons, including tag bands for playing catch games and floor mats
	£400


	Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport
Resources have been purchased specifically for playground games and challenges to encourage children to be active during these times. Extra sports equipment has enabled us to model to the children a range of activities in the playground and games they can play such as a long jump map, footballs, rugby balls, stop watches. The range of sporting challenges have been able to be set for the children using these resources also. 


	Gymnastic training for 2 members of staff 
	£630 

	Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport
Two members of staff now have basic knowledge or a range of gymnastic skills and how to support children in learning skills such as forward rolls and cartwheels. They have expressed a greater confidence in teaching gymnastics and how to breakdown specific skills. The course unpicked each skill and showed how key skills can be broken down into smaller steps to help children achieve. Our next steps are to purchase the gymnastic resource folder to support the teaching of gymnastics across school and the possibility of starting a gymnastics club after school. The knowledge gained from this training will be shared with all staff in the aim to up skill all members of the team in this area. 



	Sports Days – skipping day 
	£475

	Key indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils
The children experienced a skipping day. All children explored different games and activities that they could do with a skipping rope. 
Large skipping ropes were used by all children and after the day two large ropes were purchased for furthering these skills in the future. The large ropes are also used at play times and lunchtimes, encouraging children to practise skills taught during the day. 
Tutti Frutti, Keepy Uppy( World Cup) performed an interactive football themed performance. This was used as a stimulus to engage all children in football and football related skills. 

	GTA to work during lunchtimes to promote and develop physical activity and challenge for children 
	£1,900
	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport
This has given the GTA an opportunity to work specifically with groups of children to demonstrate and model how to play a range of games and activities. Turn taking, sharing, team work and following a set of rules have also been integrated and promoted. The GTA has also developed a range of weekly challenges that the children can try, encouraging them to practise and get better at a skill over the week. 
Many children are now active during playtimes and lunchtimes and those children who have previously not been active have been supported by the GTA to complete these challenges. Successes are celebrated each week in assembly, encouraging children to take part in the challenges. 


	Physical challenge outdoor equipment 
	£1215
	Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school
All EYFS children have an enriched physical environment to help develop and support their gross motor skills. The children access these daily, helping to contribute to them being active each day and become more competent and confident in a range of large movements. 





